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Presidentôs Letter  

A topic that will receive attention in the coming months is whether the City should impose additional 
requirements on landlords for multi tenant housing as well as on homeowners and investors offering 
single family homes for rent.  At their February 17th meeting, City Council received a staff report on 
various regulations that could be made into law.  

The report outlined various programs. These included expanding (and mandating) the current Crime 
Free Leasing program; requiring landlords (and rental properties) to be registered, and options for 
various inspection programs. Addressing these different aspects and problems often associated with 
rentals has varying costs for implementation and ongoing operation. 

Among the issues that could be addressed are improving community safety and reducing incidences 
of crime through mandatory credit and criminal background checks. Increased property inspections 
could reduce blight. Increased inspection and code enforcement activities, including parking, 
occupancy, and more, could address other quality of life issues. These potentially far-reaching 
programs led to at least one council member asking what the end game was and what problems were 
being addressed.  Interestingly, while there was consensus to proceed with the discussion, there did 
not seem to be complete agreement on the scope, frequency, or impacts of the perceived issues. 

This is not the first time this topic has come before Council. The Confederation Board has consistently 
opposed additional regulation in favor of using existing measures to address outliers. This time, there 
are several points of view on the Board and we want to make sure the issues receive a full airing. 

To further the discussion, the Homeowners Confederation will devote its March 21st meeting to Rental 
Regulation. We have invited an attorney to discuss options homeowners associations can implement 
in advance of, or above and beyond municipal regulation. From the city we will have representatives of 
the Police Department discussing the Crime Free Lease Program and Transportation, Engineering, 
and Development talking about various maintenance and building codes and enforcement. 

We hope that our meeting will be a good start to understanding a potentially far reaching topic.  

bob 

Bob Fischer 
President, Naperville Area Homeowners Confederation 
www.napervillehomeowners.com   

mailto:rafischer1@aol.com
http://www.napervillehomeowners.com/
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March Meeting Focuses on Rental Regulation   
Your next NAHC Monthly meeting will be Saturday morning, March 21st at 8:00 AM (for coffee 
and networking) in meeting rooms B&C of the Naperville Municipal Center 

In the upcoming months Naperville will be taking a hard look at whether and how rentals and landlords 
should (or should not) be regulated. To get in front of this topic the Confederationôs March 21 meeting 
will look at the topic of rentals from three perspectives.  

Attorney Kerry T. Bartell of Kovitz, Shifrin and Nesbitt will start the discussion by talking about what 
Homeowners and Condominium Associations can do on their own to manage rentals. We will then 
hear from Chief Robert Marshall, Deputy Chief Brian Cunningham, and Crime Prevention Specialist 
Julie Smith of the Naperville Police Department on the Cityôs current Crime Free Leasing initiative, a 
voluntary program that combines education with suggestions on tenant screening and lease terms and 
conditions. Closing out the discussion, Transportation, Engineering, and Development Director Bill 
Novack will discuss Code Enforcement around property maintenance and occupancy. With time for 
questions, we believe this will be a good primer for our members to understand the various piece parts 
that could make up an enhanced rental regulatory environment. 

Also on the agenda will be information on upcoming Confederation elections (see item below). 

Coffee and networking for this monthôs meeting will be sponsored by the Ray Graham Association.  
Founded in 1950, Ray Graham Association for People with 
Disabilities (RGA) is a non-profit organization that provides a 
broad array of services and supports for over 2,000 children 
and adults with intellectual and developmental 
disabilities.  Services include Residential, Employment, Life 
Skills and Family Support at 37 locations throughout DuPage 
County and the surrounding area.  Naperville is home to two 
premier RGA programs: Monarch Academy - a program for 
young adults with disabilities who are transitioning post high 
school and working to improve their social and daily living 
skills, and two Community Integrated Living Arrangement 

(CILA) homes ï single family homes that provide housing for people with disabilities. RGAôs 
mission is to create opportunities that empower people with disabilities to reach, grow, and 
achieve! 

Keep an eye on the website, www.napervillehomeowners.com, for more details on the March meeting. 

 

Join Us In March for Candidate Forums  
The Naperville Area Homeowners Confederation will have a full slate of candidates forums for 

candidates in the April 7, 2015 Local, 
Municipal and School Board elections. 
Invitations to participate have been 
sent to all candidates and almost 
every candidate has responded and 
will be participarting. 

With twenty filed candidates for 
Napervilleôs City Council, and to 
provide each candidate with an 
adequate opportunity to be heard, two 
Council Candidate forums are planned 
and half of the candidates will be 
invited to each. Scheduled for 

http://www.napervillehomeowners.com/
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Tuesday March 24th and Thursday, March 26th, ten candidates were invited to participate in each 
forum with invitations based on a random drawing of 
candidates names held at the Confederationôs 
December 13th General Meeting.  

Forums for other contested area races include: 

¶ March 9th ï The Naperville Park District 

¶ March 10th ï Indian Prairie School District 204 

¶ March 16 ï Mayor of Naperville 

With only three filed candidates (all incumbents) 
running for the three open seats on the Community Unit 
School District 203 Board of Education, this Forum has 
been cancelled 

NAHC election forums follow a well tested and 
prescribed format of questions from both the 
Confederation and audience members.  Candidates will 
also be provided with an opportunity for both an 
opening and closing statement.  All questions will be 
posed by the Confederationôs Forum moderator, with 
each candidate at a given forum provided the same 
questions and given a specific time period for their 
answers. 

All forums will be held at 7:00 PM in the City Council 
Chambers of the Naperville Municipal Center, 400 S. 
Eagle Street. For those who cannot be part of the event audience, NAHC Candidate Forums are 
broadcast live on the City of Naperville Public Access Station WCNC (Channel 6 WOW, Channel 10 
Comcast, and Channel 99 AT&T). Forums will also be replayed in the weeks prior to the elections. 

Further details will be posted at www.napervillehomeowners.com as available 

Keep Non-Working Holiday Lights Out of Landfills 
Residents and businesses are invited to bring their old, nonworking lights to any of three locations 
throughout the Park District or to three additional locations managed by the City of Naperville. 

The following types of lights will be accepted at all locations: Mini-lights, C-7 lights, 
C-9 lights, Rope lights, LED lights and extension cords. All colors and lengths will 
be accepted. 

Through April 1, 2015, residents may discard lights that no longer work at the 
Public Works Service Center building, 180 Fort Hill Drive, Monday through 
Friday between 7 a.m. and 4:30 p.m. Lights can also be safely discarded at the 
Recycling Drop-Off Center, also located at 180 Fort Hill Drive. The drop-off 
centerôs normal hours of operation are Wednesday and Saturdays from 8 a.m. to 4 
p.m. Lights will also be accepted in a drop-off box located in the lunchroom of the Naperville Municipal 
Center, 400 S. Eagle St, during normal business hours from 8 a.m. to 5 p.m. 

Keeping Our Homes & Families Safe ï News from CERT 
Severe Weather Preparedness Week is March 1 through March 7. The 
Statewide Tornado Drill to be conducted on Tuesday, March 3 at 10:00am 
in conjunction with the monthly testing of outdoor warning sirens. Spring 
has the potential to bring major storms to our area. Further information on 
preparing your home and family can be found at may be found at 
Ready.gov .Please follow the websiteôs path to the information you wish. 

http://www.napervillehomeowners.com/
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A Basic Severe Weather Spotter Class (a basic level course designed to assist the participant in 

recognizing and identifying severe storms capable of producing damaging winds, tornadoes, heavy 
rain, and hail. Course topics also include procedures for reporting severe weather to appropriate 
agencies so warnings may be issued 
to the public will be held on March 4th 
from 7:00pm ï 9:00pm in the 
Plainfield Central High School 
Auditorium,  24120 Fort Beggs Drive.  

The class instructor is a member of 
The National Weather Service. This 
class is open to all emergency 
responders and the public and is free 
of charge. Interested persons from the 
public (including students 5th grade 
and up) are encouraged to attend. To 
register, call 815-723-1455. Leave a 
message with your name and the 
number of people in your group. 

Naperville CERT has scheduled a 
basic training class beginning in 
April. The class is a twenty-hour 

course meeting over a four-week 
period. This spring all class sessions 
will be held at Fire Station #4, 1971 
Brookdale Road, Naperville. All 
evening classes will begin at 6:30pm 
till approximately 9:30pm. Saturday 
class/exercise will be from 8am till 
approximately 2:30pm. Classes are 
Wednesdays April 1,8,15,22,29 and 
Saturday May 2. We are now 
accepting applications. To register go 
to our website: naperCERT.org 
Proceed to section Training Schedule 
and follow the directions. Registration will end March 25, please register before that date.  

 

"Who's Really Knocking At Your Door" Anti-Fraud Event for 
Seniors Coming Friday, March 6 
The City of Naperville, in partnership with the DuPage County Sheriff's Office, Naperville Lisle Triad 
and the Naperville Park District, will present "Who's Really Knocking at Your Door" on Friday, March 6 
from 12:30 to 2:30 p.m. at the Alfred Rubin Riverwalk Community Center, 305 W. Jackson Ave. This 
program will provide a fun and interactive way for senior citizens to identify fraud by learning about the 
service personnel representing legitimate area businesses that may come to their door. 

Following a welcome from Naperville Mayor A. George Pradel, representatives from several City 
departments along with the DuPage County Sheriff's Office and Park District Police will be on hand to 
answer questions about what circumstances would necessitate a home visit. Other participating 
businesses include: Comcast/Xfinity, AT&T, Nicor, FedEx, USPS, Easy Care Pharmacy and Phillips 
Flowers. Representatives from these organizations and departments will be asked to "walk the 
runway" so attendees can observe their uniforms, badges and identification cards. Raffles, food and 
beverages will also be available. 

http://napercert.org/
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"Unfortunately, seniors are often the target of scams involving people coming to their residence and 
identifying themselves as being an employee from a local service or agency to gain entry into a 
home," Naperville Police Chief Robert W. Marshall explains. "Once inside, a 'ruse burglary' occurs. 
We want to provide senior citizens with the information they need so that these scam artists never get 
through the front door in the first place." 

To register for the event, contact the Naperville Park District at (630) 848-3615 or visit 
www.napervilleparks.org. For more information on frauds and scams, visit 
www.naperville.il.us/fraudscam.aspx. 

 

 

NAHC Briefs ï News You Can Use!  
The City of Naperville opened its new regional Household Hazardous Waste 
(HHW) Facility on Saturday, February 21, giving area residents a larger, more 

efficient location to dispose of unwanted household chemicals, batteries, paint 
and other hazardous waste. 

The facility is located at 156 Fort Hill Drive, just north of the Department of 
Public Works building at Fort Hill Drive and Jefferson Avenue. It will operate on 
Saturdays and Sundays, from 9:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m., excluding holidays. 
Materials may not be dropped off outside these posted hours. 

Naperville operates one of only four permanent drop-off locations for household hazardous waste in 
the state in cooperation with the City of Aurora and Will, DuPage and Kane counties. During Fiscal 
Year 2014, the City collected 266 tons of household hazardous materials, including oil, anti-freeze, 
cleaning products, flammables, fertilizers, paints, prescription medications, herbicides and more. 

The $1.185 million facility ï $900,000 of which was funded through a grant from the Illinois 
Department of Commerce and Economic Opportunity ï features a covered drop-off area, as well as 
sorting, storage, office and staff spaces. It is expected to improve efficiency of sorting materials; 
shorten wait times for those dropping off materials; and provide increased protection for the public and 
employees through spill control, sprinklers and ventilation. 

The opening of the HHW Facility completes Napervilleôs Environmental Collection Campus, which 
serves as a one-stop-drop for area residents to safely recycle everything from paper and electronics to 
household chemicals and prescription medications. The campus features multiple waste-specific drop-
off and drive-through lanes for customers wanting to recycle electronics, dispose of hazardous waste, 
or drop off traditional recyclables. 

The Electronics Recycling Drop-Off Center, located at the northwest corner of the Public Works 
Service Center at 180 Fort Hill Drive, is open on Wednesdays and Saturdays from 8 a.m. to 4 p.m. 
Accepted items include computers, monitors, televisions, printers/fax machines, cameras, cables, 
keyboards and mice, VCR and DVD players, video game consoles and more. Beginning January 14, 
2015, individuals are limited to the recycling of two CRT computer monitors or televisions per vehicle. 
Please note this is a self-service electronics drop-off location. 

Additional information about the Household Hazardous Waste facility can be found at 
http://www.naperville.il.us/hhw.aspx. More information on electronics recycling is available at 
www.naperville.il.us/electronicsrecycle.aspx. Additional information about recycling in Naperville can 
be found at http://www.naperville.il.us/trashrecycling.aspx. 

-0- 
Companies and individuals interested in supporting The Conservation Foundationôs work are invited 
to become a sponsor at the 2015 Earth Day Benefit Dinner. 

This annual fundraising dinner will be held on Thursday, April 23 from 5:00 to 8:30 p.m. at Bobakôs 
Signature Events at 6440 Double Eagle Dr. in Woodridge. 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001_V6CuZFl34BDm2YlKSAbSDA3nkxnvfxlPhXanmgc5RKyBCNosqBy4a-B6FKNDJeGEuGzADiIpElweHSoqg9bz0D5zicUL1y8z_f_HRv-NWr88daILJtKtmYfCQx5mSGg_GEmJPocecV8JqJNvX3oaoJGpgmEwPxunB3t9gaOdxNMO2SOI8BzaA==&c=ajPfNg2NJ755ap5KecBModI9PhgF3bfvoH5XFXJamq8ILcS3QpUjZQ==&ch=lk0ZXKHdHdbCyc4NqjtL0F3jXx--ZsNG4dvRmL7vXvd3B3EXGTMJ3g==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001_V6CuZFl34BDm2YlKSAbSDA3nkxnvfxlPhXanmgc5RKyBCNosqBy4UlwX9p-6e1j742us6nSy2Msw2eiHP7aM-EzNnlR52RtYeuGIN-N8TEPSJIL1lJYl62rzt6wlp2HcHLkcrnwflDn9wn2sDRZ_U5Ifj1w6OlqQRxfw0HHa5WltpyUWZdPRWtAX-R8r9-9ZEGzt5tgS8M=&c=ajPfNg2NJ755ap5KecBModI9PhgF3bfvoH5XFXJamq8ILcS3QpUjZQ==&ch=lk0ZXKHdHdbCyc4NqjtL0F3jXx--ZsNG4dvRmL7vXvd3B3EXGTMJ3g==
http://www.naperville.il.us/hhw.aspx
http://www.naperville.il.us/electronicsrecycle.aspx
http://www.naperville.il.us/trashrecycling.aspx
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In addition to an exquisite meal, guests can participate in a silent auction featuring hundreds of unique 
nature-inspired items while sharing an evening with representatives from the natural resources 
industry and others interested in preserving our environment. 

The Wall of Wine is a popular feature for guests who can choose a red or white wrapped bottle from a 
display of mystery vintages and values for $20. 

Table sponsorships are available for donations of $5,000, $2,500, and $1,500 
and include recognition at the dinner and in the summer edition of the 
2015 Heron magazine as well as preferential table location. Sponsorship 

reservations can be made by contacting Chere Hayes at (630) 428-4500, ext. 117 
or online at theconservationfoundation.org. 

 -0- 
The Conservation Foundationôs Winter Membership and Awards Luncheon 
on Wednesday, March 11 will feature a specialist from the Illinois Department of 
Natural Resources who will talk about the improved health conditions of local 
rivers following dam removal projects.  

The luncheon, sponsored by Christopher B. Burke Engineering, Ltd., will be held from 11:30 a.m. to 2 
p.m. at Riverside Receptions in Geneva. Cost is $35/person for Foundation members and $50/person 
for non-members, which includes a one-year membership to The Conservation Foundation. 

Steve Pescitelli, Region II Stream Specialist with the IDNR, will talk about dam removal projects on 
the Fox River and the DuPage River, explaining how the removals have aided in fish and invertebrate 
migration upstream and stream health improvement in general. Individuals and organizations doing 
noteworthy conservation work in their communities also will be recognized for their efforts. 

Registration can be made at theconservationfoundation.org website. For information, contact Carrie 
Thompson at (630) 428-4500, ext. 110 or email cthompson@theconservationfoundation.org. 

 -0- 
Trees are an asset to our property, our neighborhood and our communities.   Want to learn more 
about trees? How to care for them? Join  The Morton Arboretum  Openlands TreeKeepers® 
spring class.  Take action to protect trees in your school, 
neighborhood and community. Become  an Openlands Treekeeper!  

Forest trees can live for more than 100 years, but urban trees may 
survive for no more than 15 years unless they receive special 

attention. Join TreeKeepers to 
work to help  keep trees healthy 
by planting, pruning and 
reporting  harmful pests. Learn to identify, plant, and care for 
trees in your community, and put those skills into action  by 
volunteering  to plant and care for trees.  

SCHEDULE   - 4 Wednesdays,  March 18-April 8,  6:30 p.m.-

8:30 p.m. 4 Saturdays,  March 21-April 11,  9:30 a.m.-12:30 p.m. 
-0- 

The Naperville Baseball Association would like all interested 

parents and players  to go to our website 
at www.nbabaseball.com where we have more information on 
our different programs, as well as on-line registration and 
Manager/Coaching sign-ups . Our Junior League tryouts are 
March 15th  (8:30-11:00) at Players Indoor Sports, and our 

Senior League tryouts are April 19th (8:30-11:00) at Players Indoor Sports.  
-0- 

Naperville CARES invites the community to a fundraising event featuring tastings from over 20 of the 
best Naperville area restaurants and this year will also introduce mobile bidding to create a more 
interactive guest experience. The 12th Annual Cuisine for a Cause, a benefit for Naperville CARES, 

http://theconservationfoundation.org/event.php?EventID=37
https://interland3.donorperfect.net/weblink/weblink.aspx?name=E11571&id=21https://interland3.donorperfect.net/weblink/weblink.aspx?name=E11571&id=21
mailto:cthompson@theconservationfoundation.org
http://www.mortonarb.org/courses/openlands-treekeepers%C2%AE-0
http://www.mortonarb.org/courses/openlands-treekeepers%C2%AE-0
http://www.nbabaseball.com/
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will be held on Saturday, April 25, 2015 from 6:30-10:30 p.m. at Navistar Corporate Headquarters. The 
event is made possible by a partnership with My Chef Catering and is presented by Coldwell Banker 
Residential Brokerage Charitable Foundation. 

 ñCuisine is a fun, lively evening and over the years has grown to 
become one of Napervilleôs largest cocktail parties where 500 guests 
gather with their friends to raise funds to benefit the programs of 
Naperville CARES,ò said Naperville CARESô Executive Director Janet 
Derrick, ñSince 2004, Cuisine for a Cause has raised $1.3 million to 
support the programs of Naperville CARES.  Every year our dedicated 
Steering Committee comes up with new ways to entertain our guests. 
This year we are excited to have a new auctioneer who hails from 
Tennessee along with the adding mobile bidding for the silent auction.ò 

Along with samples of the restaurantsô signature dishes, Cuisine for a 
Cause features open bar, wine and beer tasting, and auctions. Mobile 

bidding lets guests browse auction items, place bids, and pay for items from their mobile phones. 
Mobile bidding will also allow guests to register for the auction before the event, bid on items a week 
before the event, receive text messages when outbid, set maximum bids on their favorite items and 
enjoy easier checkout. 

Individual reservations for Cuisine for a Cause are offered for open seating at $100 per person. The 
reservation price includes food, drink and entertainment, and can be purchased online 
at www.NapervilleCARES.org or by calling the CARES office at (630) 369-0200.  Event sponsorships 
range from $300 to $5,000 and include reserved seating. Anyone interested in participating in Cuisine 
for a Cause as a sponsor please contact Janet Derrick at 630-369-0200 or email her 
at jderrick@napervillecares.org. Those interested in donating auction items may call Shannon 
Bachara at 847-961-8762 or emailCuisineforacause@outlook.com. 

-0- 
An additional 78 temporary daily fee parking spaces are available for commuters at the Downtown 

Naperville Metra Station.  The additional daily fee spaces located at the DuPage Children's Museum 
are available until the Museum reopens for business. The temporary daily fee parking spaces in the 
DuPage Children's Museum are available on a first-come, first-serve basis and cost $5.00 per day.  

-0- 
The new course maps for the 2015 Healthy Driven 
Naperville Marathon and Half Marathon were 
unanimously approved by City Council on February 
17th. Building on the extremely successful 2013 & 
2014 events, input was used from runners as well 
as city officials to continue to refine the course, 
runner experience and impact on the community.     

The map can be downloaded at http://www.naperville26.com/img/maps/Coursefull_2015.jpg.  
-0- 

While healthy eating can be a challenge for kids and parents, fourth and fifth grade students in 
Naperville CUSD 203 will use their creativity and culinary skills to make healthy, after-school snacks 
as participants in Sodexoôs 2015 Future Chefs Challenge. The national initiative, in its fifth year, was 

created to get students thinking about healthy food choices while also encouraging them to get active 
and creative in the kitchen. Naperville CUSD 203 students are 
joining over 2,500 students representing over 1,000 Sodexo-served 
school sites in 29 states in this fun and educational challenge. 

205 fourth and fifth grade students from 7  District 203 schools, submitted healthy, after-school snack 
recipes. This was narrowed down to 28 finalists who will compete in  a cook-off to be held after school 
on March 4th at Scott Elementary School. Finalists will prepare and present their creations before 
being assessed on criteria including originality, ease of presentation, kid friendliness and use of 
healthy ingredients. The overall winning student from each participating district will be considered for 

http://www.napervillecares.org/
mailto:jderrick@napervillecares.org
mailto:Cuisineforacause@outlook.com
http://www.naperville26.com/img/maps/Coursefull_2015.jpg
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regional finalist awards, and the selected regional finalists will vie to become one of five national 
finalists competing for the publicôs vote on a special Future Chefs YouTube channel. 

-0- 
Naperville's Senior Task Force invites senior citizens and their caregivers to one of two focus 
groups taking place Wednesday, March 4 at 1:30 p.m. and Friday, March 13 at 9:30 a.m. The goal of 
these focus groups is to hear from seniors and caregivers about services they need that are not 
currently provided by any organization within the community.    

Both focus groups will take place at the Alfred Rubin Riverwalk Community Center, 305 W. Jackson 
Ave. Registration is requested and space is limited; to register, call (630) 848-3613 or email 
seniortaskforce@naperville.il.us.    

The Senior Task Force was created to improve the quality of life for seniors living in Naperville. The 
group identified existing services in five areas: housing, transportation, education, health care and 
collaboration. The focus groups will help identify service gaps in those five areas. Additional focus 
groups are being considered; if your organization would be interested in hosting a focus group for 
seniors and caregivers, please call (630) 848-3613 or email seniortaskforce@naperville.il.us. 

For more information on senior services, visit www.naperville.il.us/seniorservices.aspx. For more 
information on the Senior Task Force, visit www.naperville.il.us/seniortaskforce.aspx.    

.-0- 
Will County residents are being asked to provide input and help shape 
Will County's Long Range Transportation Plan. Your input will help 

shape the County's future transportation plan. For more information and 
to take the survey, visit www.WillConnects2040.org.  

-0- 
Several capital improvements to the Riverwalk and surrounding amenities are planned for the next 

few years. Included is an assessment of the Moser Tower, which is the structure that houses the 
Millennium Carillon; a new elevator in Moser Tower; and a cost-sharing project to build a retaining wall 
on the west side of the DuPage River at 702 S. Washington St. 

In 2014 the Millennium Carillon Foundation transferred the responsibility for programming and 
maintenance of the Millennium Carillon and Moser Tower to the Naperville Park District and the City of 
Naperville, specifically the Riverwalk Commission. In 2011, the Riverwalk Commission produced an 
asset management plan that inventoried all of the assets on the Riverwalk and developed a plan to 
maintain these assets over time. Building on the success of this document, and in recognizing that 
asset management planning is an integral part of maintaining capital infrastructure, the Riverwalk 
Commission asked the City Council at its recent Capital Improvement Program (CIP) workshop to 
support an assessment of Moser Tower. 

The Moser Tower Asset Management Plan will be a sister document to 
the Riverwalk Asset Management Plan and provide a timeline for proper 
maintenance of this unique outdoor structure. The assessment may take 
place as early as this spring. While the assessment is being conducted, 
residents and visitors may notice cranes and other equipment around 
the tower, as well as individuals on, in and around the tower evaluating the structure. 

In regards to the retaining wall at 702 S. Washington St., the City is participating in a cost-sharing 
program with the property developer to construct the wall. This is an essential addition that is needed 
to accommodate the future Riverwalk south expansion project. Although a timeline for the extension of 
the Riverwalk from Hillside Road south to Martin Avenue has not been identified, this is an opportunity 
to share the cost of an amenity that otherwise could have been necessary for the City to fully budget. 

For more information on the Riverwalk, visit www.napervilleriverwalk.com or contact Riverwalk 
Administrator Jan Erickson at ericksonj@naperville.il.us or (630) 305-5984. 

 

mailto:seniortaskforce@naperville.il.us
mailto:seniortaskforce@naperville.il.us
http://www.naperville.il.us/seniorservices.aspx
http://www.naperville.il.us/seniortaskforce.aspx
http://www.willconnects2040.org/
http://www.napervilleriverwalk.com/
mailto:ericksonj@naperville.il.us
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  Mark Your Calendar.  
¶ The annual District 203 Art Show student  art work is on display at the Naperville 
Municipal Center un til March 13.  
¶ Who will be the winners of the 2015 Digital Footprint Video Contest? It's in your hands! Join 

School Districts 204 and 203, Mayor George Pradel, the Naperville Junior Woman's Club, and 
KidsMatter for a unique Hollywood Red Carpet Premier event to celebrate all of the student 
vidoegraphers as we unveil the 11 finalist videos. The audience will determine the winning videos by 
live vote during the event. The top three winners will receive cash prizes on stage. The red carpet will 
roll out at 7:00 pm on March 2 at the Naperville Municipal Center, 400 South Eagle Street.  
For more information, visit www.kidsmatter2us.org. 

¶ The Indian Prairie Parents' Council will host the 7th Annual Student Summer Activities 
Fair on Wednesday, March 4, 2015 from 6 pm to 8 pm at Still Middle School, 787 Meadowridge Dr., 
Aurora. Exhibitors at the Student Summer Activities Fair will display summer programs available 
throughout the community as well as provide high school students with information about volunteer 
opportunities. For more information, please email ippcpta@gmail.com.  
¶ Collection Basics for Associations -  Friday, Marc h 6th 9:30 -11:30am  Review (or 
learn) the basic processes involved in the collection of past due assessments. Attorney Dawn 
Moody of Keough & Moody will discuss the step -by -step actions taken and considerations 
made in each collection matter. Topics will i nclude:  

*The importance of a formal Collection Policy Resolution  
*Forcible Entry and Detainer Process  

*The Foreclosure Process  
*How Bankruptcy impacts Collections  

¶ Advanced Collections for Associations 
-  Thursday, March 5th 6 -8pm  (Keough & Moody, 1250  East  Diehl  Road)  
Learn advanced options available to associations in the collection of past due assessments. 
Attorney Dawn Moody will discuss rem edies available to the Association after a judgment has 

been obtained through use of the Forcible Entry and Detainer process. Topics will include:  
*Renting out units to recover the account balance  
*Post - judgment Collecti on Actions  
*Collection after Fo reclosure  
*How to Collect despite a Bankruptcy  

For Both programs c ontact Lindsey for additional details or to register. 630 - 369 -

2700 x214  or email   LZD@kmlegal.com  
¶ The Thursday, March 12, 2015 Midwest Ecological Landscape Alliance (MELA) Conference: 
"Pathways; Stepping Stones to Sustainable Landscapes" will feature educational sessions 
surrounding sustainable green infrastructure opportunities for habitat protection, open space and 
community vitality. This year's conference will be held from 8 AM until 3 PM at the College of DuPage 
(425 Fawell Blvd., Glen Ellyn). The cost is $75 for members and $90 for non-members. Register at 
http://www.melaweb.org/  

¶ Value and Benefits of the Urban Forest in Your Community: How to Protect and Enhance 
Your Resource With An Urban Forest Management Plan - March 24, 2015  9:00 a.m.-11:30 p.m. 
Lisle, IL or March 25, 2015  9:00 a.m.-11:30 p.m. in Chicago, IL- Communities are struggling to 

meet requirements for air and water quality, reduce flooding, 
and increase overall community livability. What makes your 
community a great place to live and work? Strong property 

values, reduced crime, community engagement, a strong commercial district, recreational 
opportunities, clean air and water, and reduced flooding. The Urban Forestry--Community Livability 
series will help you with all of these issues. To register for this free workshop, email Melissa 
Custic. Learn more. 

¶ The Indian Prairie Educational Foundation presents INSPIRE 204, an evening celebrating 

excellence in education for the students, staff, alumni, and community of District 204. Tickets are on 
sale now for the March 20 event at Wentz Concert Hall on the campus of North Central College. 

http://www.kidsmatter2us.org/
mailto:ippcpta@gmail.com
http://events.constantcontact.com/register/event?llr=gyjn4vdab&oeidk=a07eadylfll13c35b7a
http://events.constantcontact.com/register/event?llr=gyjn4vdab&oeidk=a07eadyp8bf1b8217a0
mailto:LZD@kmlegal.com
http://www.melaweb.org/
mailto:mcustic@mortonarb.org?subject=Registration%3A%20Workshop%20I%20-%20Urban%20Forestry%20Community%20Livability%20
mailto:mcustic@mortonarb.org?subject=Registration%3A%20Workshop%20I%20-%20Urban%20Forestry%20Community%20Livability%20
http://mortonarb.us6.list-manage2.com/track/click?u=04696075b27b6887a368a4b35&id=27333537e7&e=ddf30c3d5f
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Be inspired by performances from District 204's nationally acclaimed Metea, Neuqua and Waubonsie 
Valley High School music programs, help honor teachers making a difference in our classrooms, and 
welcome back jazz artist Matt Belsante(NVHS '03) for a special appearance. 
Tickets are available for $25 (performance only) and $75 (includes VIP reception and premium 
seating) athttp://tickets.noctrl.edu or by calling the North Central Box Office at 630-637-7469. Seating 
is limited and is assigned first come, first served. Proceeds support district-wide programs funded by 
the Indian Prairie Educational Foundation. 

¶ The KidsMatter Student Job Fair will be held on Wednesday, March 25, 2015, at the 

Residence/Recreation Hall on the campus of North Central College.  

 

Coming In May ï NAHC Elections 
In accordance with our bylaws, the Naperville Area Homeowners Confederation will hold elections at 
the Confederation Annual Meeting, Saturday, May 16, 2015 at 8:30 AM in Meeting 
Rooms B&C of the Naperville Municipal Center, 400 S. Eagle Street, Naperville, 
Illinois.  The offices to be filled are President of the Confederation (currently Bob 
Fischer); Vice President (currently Mike Reilly); and two at large Director Positions 
(currently held by Steve Grosskopf and Marcia Straub).  With the exception of 
Marcia Straub, the incumbents are eligible to run again for their current positions. 

A nominating committee will be formed at the March 21st General Meeting. The Committee will prepare 
a slate of recommended candidates to be announced at the April meeting.   Nominations will also be 
accepted from the floor the day of the annual meeting.  Any person who, at the time of the election, is 
a member of a homeowners association which is a Confederation member in good standing or an 
associate member in good standing may seek and hold office on the Confederation Board of 
Directors; except that there shall be no more than one Confederation Officer or a total of two 
Confederation Board of Directors members from any one Confederation member association or no 
more than two associate members as voting members of the Board.  Duties of the positions to be 
elected are as follows:  

President ï shall be the chief executive officer of the Confederation; shall preside at all meetings; 

shall be the chairperson of the Confederation Board of Directors; and shall be the custodian of the 
corporate records and seal.  All records of Confederation business shall be and remain the property of 
the Confederation, including but not limited to electronically-stored records.  The President shall also 
ensure (and may delegate to other Board Members the direct responsibility to see) that all newsletters, 
notices to member associations, and other Confederation communications, are promptly sent and 
distributed in a timely and appropriate manner and shall ensure that the Secretary is provided, in a 
timely and appropriate manner, copies or other adequate information on all such communications. 

Vice President ï shall assume all duties of the President in the event the office of President becomes 
vacant for any reason, and shall perform such other duties as assigned by the President of the 
Confederation Board of Directors. 

At-Large Board Members ï shall be chairpersons of Ad Hoc Committees of the Confederation as 

formed at the discretion of the BOD. They shall be eligible to assume the terms and duties of 
Confederation officers, if such officers resign, refuse, become ineligible, or are otherwise unavailable 
to fulfill their terms. At-Large Board Members shall be empowered to vote in all decisions of the BOD.  
If any elected Director is not able for any reason to complete a term of office, the BOD may appoint an 
Associate Director to serve as a Director until the next annual election and any individual so appointed 
shall be empowered to serve and perform their duties upon appointment.   

All member associations in good standing are eligible to cast a vote in this election.  To be considered 
in good standing, member associations are to be current in their annual dues.  Other information on 
the conduct of the elections, or on membership status of associations or voting rights of associate 
members, can be found in the Confederation Bylaws which are posted at:   
http://www.napervillehomeowners.com/NAHC/NewsDoc/NewsDoc8119.pdf . 

http://www.ipsd.org/News.aspx?id=68993
http://tickets.noctrl.edu/
http://www.napervillehomeowners.com/NAHC/NewsDoc/NewsDoc8119.pdf
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If you are interested in serving on the Confederation Board or on the nominating committee, please 
contact our President, Bob Fischer. If your association or Board would like to learn more about the 
NAHC, a Board member will be happy to attend one of your meetings and update your neighborhood 
on what the NAHC can and does do for you. Contact us at nahc-naperhomeowners@wowway.com to 
schedule a presentation!  

 

 

 

Protecting Mature Trees in our Neighborhoods 
Editors Note: This article was originally included in the February newsletter. We heard from several 
people the first time around, but this is an issue where homeowners should be heard. Please review 
the article and let us know your thoughts. Either speak to a Board Member or email us at NAHC-
naperhomeowners@wowway.com and let us know how you feel about the issue.   
 
Wil-O-Way resident Todd Mertz approached the City Council last Fall with a proposal to craft 
ordinances focused on protecting mature ñlegacyò trees on the private property surrounding homes 
and businesses. While some Council members supported the idea, the consensus at the meeting was 
that Todd should work with the NAHC to determine community input and consensus on his proposals. 
Todd met with the Confederation Board in January and we asked that he provide an article for the 
newsletter outlining the situation and proposal. Toddôs article follows.  

Naperville Mature Tree Ordinance Proposal --By Todd Mertz 

My wife, two young girls, and I live in Napervilleôs Wil-O-Way subdivision, just west of the Jefferson 
Street Bridge. 

mailto:nahc-naperhomeowners@wowway.com
mailto:NAHC-naperhomeowners@wowway.com
mailto:NAHC-naperhomeowners@wowway.com
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Since we moved to Naperville in 2007, approximately ten of our twenty nearest neighbors have cut 
down at least one perfectly healthy, mature tree.  I have asked several of them about it and wasnôt 
surprised to learn that they actually regretted their decision after the tree(s) had been cut down.   

I did find one commonality with all of their decisions:  They hadnôt thought them through.   

Since April, I have been working on an ordinance proposal to protect mature trees, or Legacy Trees 

as I call them in my proposal, from homeowners making similar, regrettable decisions.   

Its purpose is simply to reduce the amount of 
impetuous decisions to cut down Legacy Trees 

on private property. 

Glenview, Lake Forest, and Lincolnshire already 
have ordinances to protect mature trees.  

However, my proposal is different than theirs.   

In my proposal, homeowners and builders can 
still cut down mature trees on their property.  In 
addition, there is no cost involved to obtain a 
required permit.   

Instead, the homeowner must follow 4 simple 
steps: 

Step 1:  Obtain a permit from the City. 
Step 2:  The homeowner must read 
through the permit, which includes bullet 
points of mature tree benefits to the homeowner and city residents. 
Step 3:  The homeowner must sign the permit, confirming they read and understand a Legacy 
Treeôs benefits to our City. 
Step 4:  The homeowner may remove the Legacy Tree no sooner than 10 days after the permit 

is accepted. 

The above mentioned permit that is required to be read includes economic, environmental, aesthetic, 
and practical benefits that mature trees provide to our community.  For instance, according to the 
Arbor Day Foundation, ñmature trees can increase home values up to 20%.ò  And ña single mature 
tree can add between $1,000 and $10,000 to oneôs property value." 

Additionally, the Arbor Day Foundation states, ñThere is a distinct increase in interest in protecting 
urban trees on private land, not just along streets and in public parks.ò 

I believe that Naperville values trees.  We even have the signs as you enter our city that proudly state 
ñTree City USA Town.ò  In fact, Naperville currently already has an ordinance to protect trees on 
residential parcels in excess of 1 ½ acres.  However, there are currently no protections for mature 
trees on most of our cityôs parcels.     

Naperville is not immune from tight budgets due to economic conditions.  As a result, my proposal 
would predominately rely on voluntary compliance.  According to the Arbor Day Foundation, ñéthere 

is rarely any need for fines or other penalties.  If the rules are clearécompliance is expected.ò   

In conclusion, my ordinance proposal does not take away anyoneôs right to do what they please on 
their own property. I believe that my ordinance proposal is fair to both the homeowners and the trees 
that have existed before many of us were born.   

And it may just help many of us avoid making a regrettable and unsightly decision.   
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Softball Teams Needed 

This is a general call to all Naperville area subdivisions who might be 
interested in participating in a menôs softball league this year. 
Information is listed below. 

¶ 12ò softball, slow pitch, high arch 

¶ Play on Sundays at 12:00 or 2:00 

¶ Season begins on April 12, runs through early August skipping 
holidays 

¶ Approximately 13 regular season games and a playoff bracket 
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¶ Play at Gartner Park or Columbia Commons 

¶ Only actual homeowners eligible to play (no kids) 

¶ 10 man teams in the field, everyone bats 

If your subdivision is interested, please contact the league commissioner Frank Passaro directly 
at frank.passaro@bairdwarner.com or 630-718-7526. 

 

 ACTHA News 

 
 

http://www.actha.org  

ACTHA is pleased to announce "PARTNERS IN LEARNING" because the BEST BOARD 
MEMBERS and the BEST MANAGERS are informed, educated and knowledgeable. 

Attend the April Educational Conference together, learn together and receive an incentive! 
Board Members!  Receive a one month extension on your ACTHA membership! 
Managers!  Receive $ 5.00 off your registration for each association you bring! 
Click here to register for "PARTNERS IN LEARNING 

Upcoming Classes in Naperville: 

Sat, Mar. 14:  "Meetings/Elections of an Association,"    8 - 10 a.m.  Presenter:  David Bendoff of 

Kovitz Shifrin Nesbit.  To register, click here. 

Sat., Mar. 28:  "Financial Aspects of an Association,"    8 - 10 a.m.  Presenter: Mark Cantey of 

Cantey Associates.  To register, click here. 

 

mailto:frank.passaro@bairdwarner.com
http://www.actha.org/pages/webinars/72.php
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001PAb6bhRNVq9ad1ZShtOrSIRZTEaM6WjRfRR30-Bymcrit7jGQuVJ-0Hp0BGY6XbNQ1Za6ip1s3AmC6y3aT9EqpPuP5NqtNdVmb-hDXYo-NuDqyAQLw-tLeGV0whFBnboD5NQ1D63v4Kk8wave5Phy-9I2eyY_QAWxsL2yZje4HUZOhhxk0ym9RI_RH6aw9OGJfSRK5tlhIb3TsJRU56Lsw==&c=mXWOxMAJIFQ2nlWaiXtS6kuoStkPVZeqnowUHc7jsx5wx1PpgRrW7A==&ch=iS7MgUCWtLuhPWBJhZeGe3X5BjmM9dipK0WFLWX-kG5s2IIJuQMX3g==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001K7wIkHvuvVjuEzdCq7zt_I_SUT_dsPnwHwVBTTT-YFcADpL4pvfYXC9qxI0WTc_XFBSHvwc_BhQnK1Rw3rtnTUk3m8DegDgubxdP8vrzRSqfXY_6esnl5bLpMSlgz6tqAzhiana6i7PltW3SYlLZqhfb7kNttq0d9ZbWPgmGnBkGk-nO-KTQKCUTo94NjxqGlWnYWl9mCBqx2wqPz8j4GEAXuOtJ59uX&c=zCdVWOSplzUtxU-9shdagmhiy-IHeKCnJcQ4mJuZAuhj005A9sULiA==&ch=708SOvSZduejhKVcnGcfFY3GsQQEodjIbzxd1NvPKoC0aKwl-822-w==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001K7wIkHvuvVjuEzdCq7zt_I_SUT_dsPnwHwVBTTT-YFcADpL4pvfYXC9qxI0WTc_XFBSHvwc_BhQnK1Rw3rtnTUk3m8DegDgubxdP8vrzRSqfXY_6esnl5bLpMSlgz6tqAzhiana6i7PltW3SYlLZqhfb7kNttq0d9ZbWPgmGnBkGk-nO-KTQKCUTo94NjxqGlWnYWl9mCBqx2wqPz8j4GEAXuOtJ59uX&c=zCdVWOSplzUtxU-9shdagmhiy-IHeKCnJcQ4mJuZAuhj005A9sULiA==&ch=708SOvSZduejhKVcnGcfFY3GsQQEodjIbzxd1NvPKoC0aKwl-822-w==
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News from the DuPage Childrenôs Museum  

 

For more information, DCM programs being offered elsewhere in the community, and ways to help the 
Museum while they recover from the damage caused when the pipe burst in January, go to 
http://dupagechildrens.org  

http://dupagechildrens.org/
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Talking Trash with NAHC President Bob Fischer 
The Cityôs weekly yard waste collection program begins for the year on March 

16. Through this program, landscape waste in paper yard waste bags as well as 
bundled small branches will be picked up. A yard waste sticker must be attached 
to each bundle or bag placed at the curb for collection. Note that state law 
prohibits grass clippings, leaves, garden waste and branches from being 
placed in landfills. 

Due to the City switching waste hauling providers on May 1 to Waste Management, current yard 
waste stickers will only be good through June 30. After that time, new yard waste stickers will be 
required to participate in the weekly yard waste collection program. The new stickers will be available 
for purchase on or around May 1. They will be a different color and feature Waste Managementôs logo. 

The yard waste sticker cost will still be $2.10 each and stickers may be purchased at Naperville 
hardware and grocery stores or at the Municipal Center in the Finance Department. The sticker price 
will remain the same throughout the duration of the four-year contract with Waste Management. 

To participate, place grass, weeds, small branches, twigs and leaves in 32-gallon paper yard waste 
bags. Alternatively, branches less than three inches in diameter may be tied in bundles that measure 
up to four feet long and two feet wide. Secure each bundle with biodegradable twine. Bags and 
bundles have a 60-pound weight limit. Yard waste collection will take place until December 11, 2015. 

Visit www.naperville.il.us/yardwaste.aspx for more on the Cityôs yard waste collection program. 

Changing gears, and as noted in the News Briefs section above, the long-awaited Household 
Hazardous Waste Recycling Center has opened as part of the ñrecycling campusò near the Cityôs  
Fort Hill Drive Public Works Operations Center. This newly designed facility adjacent to the electronics 
recycling area and the ñdrop-offò recycling center will hopefully have shorter wait times and be able to 
handle more residents quicker. With the facility only open Saturdays and Sundays, from 9:00 a.m. to 
2:00 p.m., it is very important that homeowners efficiently use this facility in their quest to keep 
hazardous materials out of streams, landfills, and off of garage shelves. 

Speaking of recycling, did you know that Best Buy stores provide recycling services? Every U.S. Best 
Buy store has kiosks, just inside the front doors, for free drop off of ink and toner cartridges, 
rechargeable batteries, and wires, cords and cables, plastic bags and gift cards. Check out the Best 
Buy website for other recycling options including pick up services (there is a fee for this). Most grocery 
stores also will recycle plastic bags. Buikemaôs Ace Hardware stores will recycle your CFL lightbulbs, 
latex paint, and rechargeable batteries. Let me know if you have other recycling tips or 
recommendations and Iôll include them in future newsletters. 

At the risk of sounding like someone whoôs formative years were in the 1960ôs (which they were), this 
is our planet and the only one weôve got, so please do your part to take care of it.  

 

 News from Naper Settlement 

  
 
Naper Settlement is a nationally accredited, award-winning outdoor museum set on 12 magnificent 
acres in the heart of Naperville, where history comes to play and community comes to connect. The 
Naperville Heritage Society is the administrator of Naper Settlement. With a commitment to the 
community and a focus to the future, the mission of the Naperville Heritage Society is to collect, 
document, preserve and support the history of Naperville, Illinois, past and present. For more 
information, visit napersettlement.org or call (630) 420-6010. 

www.napersettlement.museum 
523 South Webster Street 
Naperville, Illinois 60540 

(630) 420-6010 
(630) 305-5255-fax 

http://www.naperville.il.us/yardwaste.aspx
http://www.napersettlement.com/
http://www.napersettlement.museum/


  

17 

The NAHC Monthly Newsletter is a tool for communicating to and within our member associations.  Please feel free to reproduce 

any newsletter content in your own Association newsletters. 

-0- 
Although the village building interiors are closed to the public during the winter season (November ï 
March), the Settlement is open Tuesday-Friday, 10:00 am-4:00 pm with admission ($5.25 for adults, 
$4.75 for seniors 62+ and $4 for youth 4-12. Naperville residents are free) including a self-guided 
audio tour of the village grounds and Visitor Center, where you will find a changing exhibit hall and our 
award winning "Brushstrokes of the Past" exhibit, and the tavern.  

-0- 
Camp Naper, Naper Settlementôs summer day camp, is offering new camps in 2015 in addition to 

campersô favorites.  One-day, two-day, three-day and weeklong camps offer a wide variety of 
enrichment activities from art to science to sports and more. Naper Settlementôs 
12-acre museum campus at 523 S. Webster St. in Naperville, and beyond, 
offers exciting opportunities for summertime fun near downtown Naperville. 
Camps are held from 9 a.m. to 3 p.m. from June 15 through July 31, include all 
supplies and a snack, and are led by experienced, adult counselors. 
Registration begins March 1. 

The new ñCamp Ukulele,ò for children in grades 4-6 will be held July 13-17 and includes their own 
ukulele to take home. The instructor is singer/songwriter and recording artist Kevin Presbrey. ñSummer 
Sampling Extremeò is a new five-day camp for children in grades 1-6 that will be held from July 20-24 
where each day has a different theme and includes an exploration of archeology, science and history. 
A new three-day camp, ñPioneer Life,ò which will be held from July 29-31, has kids in grades 3-6 
exploring what it was like to be a pioneer. 

Two-day camps for boys and girls in grades 1-6 include a new sports camp, ñSettlement Sports,ò 
featuring baseball on June 29-30 and an art camp, ñDrip, Scribble and Sketchò from June 29-June 30. 

A new Civil War camp invites campers in grades 5-8 to immerse themselves in the lives of a Civil War 
soldiers from 9 a.m. to 7:30 p.m. on July 17. Parents are invited to come and join in for dinner. 

A ñSampling of Summer Funò for grades 1-6 includes one-day camps from June 22-26 that can be 
taken individually or all week and include ñFizzy, Gooey, Soaring Science,ò ñRecycled Art,ò ñTime 
Warp,ò ñCulinary Creationsò and ñGeocaching and Letterboxing.ò 

Returning favorite five-day camps include Treasure Hunters (June 15-19, July 13-17), Treasure 
Hunters Extreme (July 6-10, July 27-31) and Secret Seekers (June 22-26). A $20 discount applies to 
five-day camps for those who have a Naper Settlement family membership. 

For more information about Camp Naper, visit www.napersettlement.org/camp  or call (630) 420-6010. 
-0- 

The headliners are finalized and the history of rock music continues at Naper Settlement during this 
summerôs Naper Nights Community Concert Series that will be held from 5 to 10 p.m. Friday and 

Saturday nights, June 19-20, July 24-25 and August 21-22 at 523 S. Webster St. in Naperville. 

Kicking off the concert series on June 19 is returning 
favorite American English, a Beatles tribute band, who 
will perform the album ñHelp!ò in its entirety and much 
more of the Fab Fourôs hits during an entire evening of 
Beatlesô music. The next night, June 20, features 
Elevation, a premier U2 tribute band.  

Virtuoso lead guitarist Daryl Stuermer of the super-group 
Genesis and Phil Collinsô band will perform on July 24. 
Stuermer has been touring the world to sold-out crowds 
since 1978. He created the signature guitar sound of the 
Phil Collinsô mega hits ñIn the Air Tonightò and ñEasy 
Lover.ò During Naper Nights, he will be playing some of the biggest Genesis and Phil Collinsô hits of 
the late ô70s, ô80s and ô90s. Back by popular demand, Think Floyd returns on July 25, bringing a 
choreographed light show and nine-member band that recreates the sights and sound of Pink Floyd. 












